
(Effective until July 1, 2020)

WAC 51-11C-403241  Section C403.2.4.1—Thermostatic controls.
C403.2.4.1 Thermostatic controls. The supply of heating and cooling 
energy to each zone shall be controlled by individual thermostatic 
controls capable of responding to temperature within the zone. Con-
trols in the same zone or in neighboring zones connected by openings 
larger than 10 percent of the floor area of either zone shall not al-
low for simultaneous heating and cooling. At a minimum, each floor of 
a building shall be considered as a separate zone. Controls on systems 
required to have economizers and serving single zones shall have mul-
tiple cooling stage capability and activate the economizer when appro-
priate as the first stage of cooling. See Section C403.3.1 for further 
economizer requirements. Where humidification or dehumidification or 
both is provided, at least one humidity control device shall be provi-
ded for each humidity control system.
EXCEPTIONS: 1. Independent perimeter systems that are designed to offset only building envelope heat losses or gains or both serving one or more 

perimeter zones also served by an interior system provided:
 1.1. The perimeter system includes at least one thermostatic control zone for each building exposure having exterior walls facing only 

one orientation (within +/-45 degrees) (0.8 rad) for more than 50 contiguous feet (15,240 mm);
 1.2. The perimeter system heating and cooling supply is controlled by a thermostat located within the zones served by the system; and
 1.3. Controls are configured to prevent the perimeter system from operating in a different heating or cooling mode from the other 

equipment within the zones or from neighboring zones connected by openings larger than 10 percent of the floor area of either zone.
 2. Any interior zone open to a perimeter zone shall have setpoints and deadbands coordinated to that cooling in the interior zone shall 

not operate while the perimeter zone is in heating until the interior zone temperature is 5°F (2.8°C) higher than the perimeter zone 
temperature, unless the interior and perimeter zones are separated by a partition whose permanent openings are smaller than 10 percent 
of the perimeter zone floor area.

C403.2.4.1.1 Heat pump supplementary heat. Unitary air cooled heat 
pumps shall include microprocessor controls that minimize supplemental 
heat usage during start-up, set-up, and defrost conditions. These con-
trols shall anticipate need for heat and use compression heating as 
the first stage of heat. Controls shall indicate when supplemental 
heating is being used through visual means (e.g., LED indicators). 
Heat pumps equipped with supplementary heaters shall be installed with 
controls that prevent supplemental heater operation above 40°F.
EXCEPTION: Packaged terminal heat pumps (PTHPs) of less than 2 tons (24,000 Btu/hr) cooling capacity provided with controls that prevent 

supplementary heater operation above 40°F.

C403.2.4.1.2 Deadband. Where used to control both heating and cooling, 
zone thermostatic controls shall be configured to provide a tempera-
ture range or deadband of at least 5°F (2.8°C) within which the supply 
of heating and cooling energy to the zone is shut off or reduced to a 
minimum.
EXCEPTIONS: 1. Thermostats requiring manual changeover between heating and cooling modes.
 2. Occupancies or applications requiring precision in indoor temperature control as approved by the code official.

C403.2.4.1.3 Setpoint overlap restriction. Where a zone has a separate 
heating and a separate cooling thermostatic control located within the 
zone, a limit switch, mechanical stop or direct digital control system 
with software programming shall be configured to prevent the heating 
set point from exceeding the cooling setpoint and to maintain a dead-
band in accordance with Section C403.2.4.1.2.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.025, 19.27A.045, 19.27A.160, and 
19.27.074. WSR 16-24-070, § 51-11C-403241, filed 12/6/16, effective 
5/1/17. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.025, 19.27A.160, and 
19.27.074. WSR 16-03-072, § 51-11C-403241, filed 1/19/16, effective 
7/1/16. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 19.27A.025 and chapters 
19.27 and 34.05 RCW. WSR 13-04-056, § 51-11C-403241, filed 2/1/13, ef-
fective 7/1/13.]
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(Effective July 1, 2020)

WAC 51-11C-403241  Reserved.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 19.27A.025, 19.27A.160 and chap-
ter 19.27 RCW. WSR 19-24-040, § 51-11C-403241, filed 11/26/19, effec-
tive 7/1/20. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.025, 19.27A.045, 
19.27A.160, and 19.27.074. WSR 16-24-070, § 51-11C-403241, filed 
12/6/16, effective 5/1/17. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.025, 
19.27A.160, and 19.27.074. WSR 16-03-072, § 51-11C-403241, filed 
1/19/16, effective 7/1/16. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 
19.27A.025 and chapters 19.27 and 34.05 RCW. WSR 13-04-056, § 
51-11C-403241, filed 2/1/13, effective 7/1/13.]

Certified on 1/14/2020 WAC 51-11C-403241 Page 2


		2020-01-14T18:29:14-0800
	Electronic transmittal




